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Sunday 10 August is going to be the most important day in

the club’s 2025 calendar - this is when we will be hosting our

annual Garden Party and Picnic at Athelhampton House - put

the date in your diary now.

The event returns to our more familiar early August timing

and has been chosen by the committee as the venue is available

on the Saturday for setting-up our various event shelters.

The format on the day will remain the same as recent years

and the working group overseeing the event will be looking for

club members to volunteer their help with various jobs being

allocated closer to the day.

We hope to have several guest car clubs joining us to boost

the diversity of vehicles on show as well as our regular range of

fund raising stalls. More details next year.

CAR SHOWS 2025

Besides Athelhampton, the committee is already looking at

various local and regional shows and events that we can attend

as a club - a provisional list of events can be found elsewhere in

this newsletter so check them out and take note of the dates.

For the coming show season we are concentrating on events

that are more diverse than just being a car show and almost all

of them will feature free entry.

If you know of a show coming up in 2025 that you think fellow

club members might enjoy attending, please let me know.

WEEKENDS AWAY

Following the success of the 1020 group participating in this

year's Cotswold Caper, Adrian Mullins has outline plans for

another weekend away (later in the year) to co-incide with a

regional MGOC event - this is in addition to club members

participating in the big regional MGOC gathering at Cricket St

Thomas in May.

He will be revealing details at the December club night.

WINTER RUN

Our first quarterly seasonal road run takes place on Sunday 16

February and includes a roast lunch at the St Peter's Finger at

Lytchett Minster (entry forms available now) - my thanks to new

club member Alistair Reid for volunteering to organise the road

run element.

The fresh blood we introduced to the committee at the

October AGM is already paying dividends.

ANNUAL SUBS

The committee has decided to hold the annual club

membership fee at £10 for the coming year (one of the few

things in life not costing more) - hopefully everyone agrees it is

great value for the events and activities that we are able to offer

members each year.

Treasurer Ursula Bonner will be taking your £10 at this

month's club night and Membership Secretary Patricia Lodge will

be handing out your 2025 membership cards. 

FINALLY

Can I be among the first to wish you a Happy Christmas, there

will be plenty of opportunities to celebrate with club members

this month starting with our December club night featuring

festive music from the Flaming Ukes and then 61 of us will be

sitting down to a traditional roast lunch (with Christmas Pudding

and crackers) at the Bridge House Hotel on Sunday 08 December.

Chairman’s Chat - December 2024

1020 Management Committee - 2024 / 2025
Area Secretary / Newsletter Editor - Chris Adamson 

email: chris@1020mg.org.uk / tel: 01202 424781
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Treasurer - Ursula Bonner - ursula@1020mg.org.uk

Membership Secretary - Patricia Lodge - pat@1020mg.org.uk
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Raffle & Fund Raising - Les Cherrett - les@1020mg.org.uk

Raffle & Fund Raising - Jackie Cherrett - jackie@1020mg.org.uk

Club Clothing - Ian Hanstead - ian@1020mg.org.uk

Athelhampton Working Group - Colin Sexton - colin@1020mg.org.uk

Athelhampton Group - Alasdair Wellwood- wellwood@1020mg.org.uk

Committee Member - Alistair Reid - alistair@1020mg.org.uk



If you thought that playing the ukulele had died out with

George Formby then you are in for a pleasant surprise at this

month's club night on Monday 02 December.

Our seasonal entertainment will be provided by the local

Flaming Ukes group who have promised us some festive tunes

and favourite standards to lead us into the Christmas period.

For those who have never heard of a ukulele before, it is a

four-stringed small guitar originally popularised in Hawaii where

its name translates as 'jumping flea'. In recent years, ukulele

playing has seen a huge surge in popularity with many new

groups being formed in the UK.

As well as the seasonal musical interlude, there will be the

traditional warm mince pies for everyone - so that's well worth

coming along for.

As usual there will be the monthly raffle (items always

welcome), this time it will be a bumper Christmas special with all

the proceeds going to the Salvation Army Toy Appeal. 

You can also make cash donations to this very worthy cause -

a collection box will be on the table.

A reminder that at the meeting you can sign-up for the

Winter Road Run and Pub Lunch, a great way to start the new

year and also pay your 2025 annual subscription fee.

Flaming Ukes and warm mince pies

Places can now be booked for the first 1020 seasonal road run

of the coming new year - the Winter Road Run and Pub Lunch on

Sunday 16 February 2025.

The route (which should take under two hours to complete)

has been devised by new committee member Alistair Reid and

starts, as usual, at Hamworthy Sports Club and will finish locally

at the St Peter's Finger pub at Lytchett Minster for a pre-booked

Sunday roast. 

Entry for the run (which includes a route book and rally

plaque) is £5 per car and all its occupants. For those who want to

join us for lunch at the finish there is a £10 per head meal deposit

which will be refunded in cash on the day.

The pub is offering a choice of roasts: beef (£19.25), chicken

(£18.25) and pork (£18.25) with a vegetarian alternative.

Desserts can be selected on the day. The full cost of the meal

(mains, desserts and drinks) is payable direct to the pub.

Entry forms will be available at the December, January and

February club nights from either Adrian Mullins or Pip Bonner -

alternatively, a form can be obtained by emailing Pip at

pip@1020mg.org.uk - a form also appears on the diary page

entry for the event on the 1020 website.

Completed forms should be returned to Pip Bonner and

payments made to Ursula Bonner (payment details are on the

entry form).

The closing date for entries is Monday 03 February - any

cancellations after this date will result in the loss of the meal

deposit as we must confirm numbers and food choices with the

pub the following day.

If the weather is inclement, MGs are not compulsory so keep

your classic MG in the warm and dry and bring an ordinary road

car - it should still be a fun day.

The annual membership subscription fee is now due for all

1020 club members - the committee has decided to hold the

amount at £10 per household for the coming year - all

subscriptions (no matter when you joined the club) are due in

January 2025.

Treasurer Ursula Bonner will be taking your £10 from the

December meeting onwards (cash or credit card payments

please) and Membership Secretary Patricia Lodge will be handing

out the 2025 membership cards which have once again been

kindly sponsored by Phoenix Classic Cars. 

The membership fee provides everyone with an electronic

version of the monthly club newsletter while the membership

card can be used to obtain various discounts at our trade

partners.

A round robin email will be going out to remind everyone and

to tell them how to pay by bank transfer if they are unable to

make a meeting - alternatively, you can contact Ursula for the

bank details on email ursula@1020mg.org.uk 

An additional £1 is charged if you need your membership card

sent in the post.

Book now for the 2025 Winter Road Run

Annual membership subs now due



Salvation Army Toy Drive

Another 1020 Weekender being planned

Show time in 2025 for club members

Cricket St Thomas Convoy Run

Proceeds from the December club night monthly raffle and

the Christmas Lunch Hamper Draw will help to brighten-up the

faces of young children on Christmas morning as all the money is

going to the local Salvation Army Christmas Appeal.

In addition, there will be a donations box (at the December

meeting) for personal cash donations to the collection - this

replaces the pre-Covid collection of items of clothing, food and

toiletries. In the past we have been able to give £800 to the

appeal and we hope to match that figure in 2024.

This year the Salvation Army appeal is collecting money to

provide toys and gifts for disadvantaged children across the

Bournemouth, Christchurch and Poole conurbation. 

The recipients are selected by referrals from social services,

health visitors and school welfare officers, as well as children the

Salvation Army is in contact with throughout the year.

Last year they gave in the region of 5,000 toys.

For those club members who are planning to attend the big

regional MGOC weekend gathering at the Warner's Cricket St

Thomas hotel in May (see full page advert in this newsletter) we

will be organising a club convoy run on the Friday from

Hamworthy Sports Club to Cricket St Thomas with a lunch stop.

Full details on the road run will be announced shortly so keep

reading future issues of this newsletter. 

If you have booked in for the Cricket St Thomas event

(remember booking deposits are required by 20 February 2025)

let Pip Bonner know if you would like to be included on the

convoy run and lunch.

Following the success of this year's club long-weekender to

take part in the Gloucestershire MGOC Cotswold Caper, Adrian

Mullins has volunteered to organise a similar outing to another

regional MG club event in 2025.

Adrian will be announcing the proposed destination,

programme and rough costings at the December club night.

Should there be sufficient interest at this meeting (show of

hands please), full details will be announced in the January

newsletter and on the 1020 website.

The committee has selected a number of local shows and

events at which they would like to have an official club stand in

2025 - they are listed below.

Full details on each event will be available next year and

details on how you can take part - but for the time being put the

dates in your 2025 diary if you think you will be interested in

joining us on the club stand.

Saturday 14 June - Macmillan Caring Locally Summer Fete

(free admission - limited places)

Saturday 21 June - Ferndown Fete on the Field 

(free admission)

Sunday 06 July - Broadstone Fun Day 

(free admission for classic cars)

Saturday 12 July - Westival 2025, West Moors 

(free admission)

Saturday 20 September - Westbourne Motor Show

(we are hoping to be invited to take part)

Also possible visit: Saturday / Sunday 21-22 June -

MGOC Championships, Thruxton Circuit



Strong arm tactics at club night
Club members learnt some useful self-defence tips last month

when the Bournemouth Shorinji Kempo Club provided an

entertaining and information packed martial arts demonstration.

The primary piece of advice was where possible to avoid

entering a dangerous situation but if not then Ian Hart, Branch

Master of the club demonstrated some simple manoeuvres using

the momentum of an assailant to overpower them.

Ian explained that Shorinji Kempo (the most popular form of

martial art in Japan) is designed to respond to an attack not to

initiate one and combines elements of meditation and

understanding how the human body works.

He and his students (many of them black belt masters) then

ran though warm-up exercises and basic moves and techniques

before explaining in slow motion how to defend yourself against

an assailant.

Club members were invited to take part and learn some

useful techniques including how to attempt to disarm an attacker

with a knife.

Our south coast neighbours at Solent MGOC have announced

that their annual event at Stansted Park, Rowlands Castle near

Portsmouth will take place on Sunday 18 May 2025.

The day brings together MG owners from across the region

and includes tours of the gardens and house and a garden centre.  

There is no need to book in advance - it's turn-up and pay on

the day at the gate.

Full details will appear in the MGOC national magazine

Enjoying MG from February onwards.

Solent MGOC day at Stansted Park



Flying high on 1020 coach trip
A packed coach of club members and guests made the 90-

minute journey last month to visit the Fleet Air Arm Museum at

Yeovilton in Somerset.

The location is home to the National Museum of the Royal

Navy housing aircraft (including numerous helicopters) dating

back over 100 years to 1909, from turn of the century cloth and

string biplanes to modern jet aircraft that have seen battle in the

Falklands and Iraq.

Participants were able to tour the four exhibition halls at

leisure studying over 90 aircraft, among them a Short Type 184

the only British aeroplane to take part in the Battle of Jutland in

1916, a 1916 Sopwith Pup (replica), a WW2 Supermarine Seafire,

a Hawker Sea Fury, a Westland Dragonfly, a de Havilland Sea

Vixen, McDonnell Douglas Phantom, a Hawker Siddeley

Buccaneer and a BAe Sea Harrier.

Many took the opportunity to walk through and view the

cockpit of the first British Concorde (002) which made a total of

439 test flights and flew supersonic for 173 hours - it is probably

the most iconic exhibit in the museum even if not strictly Naval.

Even more time had to be taken to tour the award-winning

Aircraft Carrier Experience which shows (with animated videos)

the numerous operational centres of an aircraft carrier.



Booking has gone live for the Winchester MGOC 2025

Cobweb Spin which is being integrated at the end of our 1020

Spring Road Run which takes place on Sunday 27 April, National

Drive It Day.

Venue for the Cobweb Spin is the Verwood Heavy Horse Farm

and pre-booked attendees (£14 per person) can turn-up there at

the conclusion of our road run which will start at Phoenix Classic

Cars (celebrating 25 years in business) and finishing at Potterne

Park, Verwood.

An advert for the Winchester event appears at the bottom of

this page, details can also be found non the 1020 website or they

can be viewed on the Winchester MGOC website:

www.winchestermgoc.com

Entry forms (with payment details) and more information can

be obtained from Winchester Area Secretary Steve Favell at

email: secretary@winchestermgoc.com

Closing date for the Cobweb Spin at the Heavy Horse Farm is

Sunday 23 March.

Full details and entry forms for the 1020 Spring Road Run will

be available in March.

Classic MG owners on the hunt for spare parts and

accessories will be heading north early in the new year on Sunday

09 February 2025 for the annual MG and Triumph Spares Day.

The annual

show takes place at

Stoneleigh Park in

Warwickshire

(doors open from

9.30am to 4pm).

Enthusiasts can

explore a wealth of

traders, jumblers

and service

providers.

They will be  showcasing their wares, meet like-minded

hobbyists and pick up advice, hints and tips from the people who

know the ins and outs of these marques. 

Alongside the trade stands will be some of the UK's largest

MG and Triumph car clubs exhibiting their members' restored

machines, or displaying interesting projects still a way from

completion. 

In recent years, both trade and club exhibitors have had live

restoration and maintenance tasks taking place on their stands,

with next year promising even more action.

Tickets cost £12 in advance or £15 on the day.

Full details about the show and how to purchase ntickets can

be found at: 

www.mgandtriumphsparesday.co.uk

Cobweb Spin and 1020 Spring Road Run

MG and Triumph Spares Day





If you are researching the early history of a Bournemouth or

Dorset-registered classic car (be it an MG or any other marque)

then one of the first places you should start the search is the

Dorset History Centre at Bridport Road, Dorchester according to

classic car journalist and multiple classic car owner Kim Henson

who explains more … 

If your pre-1980s classic car was originally registered in

Bournemouth or indeed Dorset, the History Centre still holds

registers pertaining to the car's original first registration. This can

be handy for dating purposes, or to find out a bit more about

your car's history 

Dorset History Centre holds records of both the Dorset and

Bournemouth Borough Motor Taxation and Licensing

Departments. 

These collections include registers for vehicles. The registers

vary in detail after 1920, but often provide the registration mark;

surname of the owner; address (usually just the town); supplying

garage or dealer; make of vehicle; and class of licence (i.e. private

or goods). 

Motor taxation departments also created index cards, which

may include further information about a vehicle, such as the

chassis number. 

They hold most of the index cards for Dorset, but the cards for

Bournemouth have not been deposited here, and it is unlikely

that they have survived. 

If they can trace the vehicle you are interested in, they can

provide you with a certified paper copy of each entry for the cost

of £17.00 each, including postage and handling. 

Electronic copies of each register entry (i.e. one for each

vehicle) cost £6 per vehicle. There's also a small additional

'handling' fee.

Owners are also welcome to visit Dorset History Centre to

view the original documents in their search room. Opening hours

are Wednesday to Friday, 9am - 5pm, and the first Saturday of

each month. 

Access to original documents is by pre-booked appointment

only. You can use your own camera to photograph the

documents, a permit costs £5 per session. 

If you do choose to view original archive material, you will

need an Archives Card. This a single archive reader's ticket which

gives you access to original archive material held in archives

across the UK. It is free of charge, and valid for five years. 

History hunters are recommend to start their search by

registering online before your visit at www.archivescard.com

To complete your registration, you will need to bring two

official documents, one of which shows your current address and

signature - a driving license, passport or utility bill are all ideal

documents. 

Full details can be found on the Dorset council website at:

www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/dorsethistorycentre or you can try

www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/libraries-history-culture/dorset-

history-centre/doingyour-research/copying-services 

Alternatively, you can telephone 01305 250550 or email:

archives@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk

The lady that responded to my enquiry was Anna Wrayford,

history centre assistant, Dorset History Centre (tel: 01305

250550), although I didn't actually speak to Anna as we

corresponded by e-mail: archives@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk

I found that she was very helpful and the process easy and it

took a few days to receive the copy documents, but well worth

the wait. More information can be found on Dorset Archive's

website: www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/dorsethistorycentre 

As some of you may know, I have several cars that were

registered with Bournemouth registrations, and I enquired about

all of them - here are the fascinating results.

Alas they couldn't help me with my Morris Ital estate,

registered in January 1983 - I think that by then the records were

no longer kept. 

However, I discovered that 'Pru' my Austin A30 (PRU 818) was

first sold, on 01 February 1955, to a Mr Langley, via Males

Garage. I had never heard of them - does anyone else know who

or where they were, I wonder? 

From the register copies  I also found out that my A50 (SEL

971) was first sold from Parkstone Motor Company on 19

September 1955, and that son Anthony's A30 'Archie', (UEL 972)

was old from the same garage, on 17 January 1957. 

Meanwhile my A50 (TLJ 458) was sold from Huxhams on 18

May 1956, while my wife Elaine's A35 'Snowflake' (XRU 539) was

sold from Imperial Motors based in Bournemouth on 19

December 1958.

I also discovered my A55 Cambridge Mark II (1393 EL),

bought by my mum and dad as the family car in 1964, was

originally sold from Imperial Motors on 18 July 1959. 

This makes it one of the very first of the 'Farina' style A55

Cambridges, and it has many features unique to the earliest

examples (such as a vestigial 'Flying A' on the bonnet, different

doors and wipers). 

I also checked on my first car, a 1959 Reliant Regal Mark V

sidevalve (183 AEL) which I bought in 1969 and wish I still had it

(sold in 1970 after buying 'Pru'). 

By coincidence it was sold just nine days before, on 9 July

1959. It was sold from Marsh and Fry. 

Overall, I am very pleased that I sent off for this information,

just nice to have a bit more history for each of my locally-

registered cars.

Tracing the history of a Dorset classic



Classic and modern MGs suffered differing fates at the most

recent SWVA Classic Vehicle sale at Holton Heath.

Of the total of 81 lots in the auction 17 remained unsold,

mainly the higher priced entries including two of the MGs in the

Autumn sale.

The top price paid for an MG was the £10,200 for an all red

1952 TD (Lot 52) with 73,134 miles indicated (see below). 

This USA import and right-hand drive conversion had been

modestly estimated at £9,000, even so someone got a bargain.

From the usual collection of MGBs, a 1972 GT finished in

Harvest Gold with a black leather interior (Lot 45) just reached its

lower estimate of £4,500 as did (Lot 39), a 1978 red MGB that

topped its pre-sale estimate by £500.

Finding a new home for £4,000 was a 1976 MGBGT in British

Racing Green (Lot 36) which had been the subject of a major

rebuild between 2001-2004.

There was disappointment that an attractive 1950 Y Type

saloon (Lot 42)  pictured above, finished in an eye-catching two-

tone Turquoise and Cream only made £3,700.

The youngest MG in the catalogue, a Triple Black 2003 TF135

(Lot19) sold for £700 despite being shy of its book estimate

showing that TF prices are slipping somewhat, certainly at this

time of the year.

Among the entries that failed to sell were a pretty 1937 TA

(Lot 74) in Primrose Yellow which was short of its £17,000

reserve, while short of its modest £13,000 reserve was a 62,000-

mile 1968 MGCGT (Lot 55) in popular Old English White -

paintwork imperfections may have put off serious bidders.

Mixed fortunes for MGs in classic sale



1020 CLUB ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS 2024 / 25
Events in red are organised or supported by 1020

All events are subject to cancellation or postponement
DECEMBER

02 1020 Club Night with musical entertainment 1020mg.org.uk

08 1020 Christmas Lunch - Bridge House Hotel - FULLY BOOKED

JANUARY 2025

01 New Year’s Day Classics on Poole Quay

05 Bicester Heritage Scramble bicesterheritage.co.uk

06 1020 Club Night - Skittles Challenge 1020mg.org.uk

FEBRUARY

03 1020 Club Night - Seasonal Gardening Tips 1020mg.org.uk

09 MG & Triumph Spares Day, Stoneleigh Park mgandtriumphsparesday.co.uk

16 1020 Winter Road Run & Pub Lunch 1020mg.org.uk

Pub Lunch - The St Peter’s Finger

21-23 Reis Race Retro Show, Stoneleigh Park raceretro.com

MARCH

03 1020 Club Night - History of the New Forest 1020mg.org.uk

21-23 Practical Classics Classic Car & Restoration Show necrestorationshow.com

NEC Birmingham

APRIL

06 MGB Register Spring Run, Milletts Farm mgb-register.org

07 1020 Club Night - Film show - the History of MG 1020mg.org.uk

26-27 Organford Classic & Vintage Show organfordclassicevents.co.uk

27 National Drive It Day - 1020 Spring Run 1020mg.org.uk

Start at Phoenix Classics - finish at Verwood

(Option to go onto the event listed below)

27 Winchester MGOC Cobweb Spin

Dorset Heavy Horse Centre, Verwood winchestermgoc.co.uk

MAY

07 1020 Club Night - Highway Code Quiz 1020mg.org.uk

11 Exeter MGOC - More2See Run exetermgoc.com

17-18 Three Okefords Steam Rally northdorsetrailway.co.uk

17-19 Beaulieu Spring Autojumble beaulieu.co.uk

18 Lulworth castle Classic Car Show dorsetblind.org.uk

18 Solent MGOC, MGs in the Park - Stanstead Park

23-26 MGOC Cricket St Thomas Weekend -

(1020 Convoy Run & Lunch) 1020mg.org.uk

30-01 June Vintage Nostalgia, Stockton Park vintatgenostalgiafestival.co.uk

JUNE

01 Southampton & New Forest MGOC New Forest Run1009mg.org.uk

01 Oxfordshire MGOC, MGs in the Park, 

Cotswold Wildlife Park

01 Transport of Yesteryear Hardy Country Classic

07 1020 Club Night 1020mg.org.uk

14 Macmillan Caring Locally, Summer Fete 1020mg.org.uk

21 Ferndown Fete on the Field - 1020 stand ferndownfotf.org

21-22 MGOC Racing Championship, Thruxton Circuit

JULY

07 1020 Club Night - Pride of Ownership 1020mg.org.uk

12 Westival Show, West Moors - club stand 1020mg.org.uk

A LIST OF EVENTS CAN ALSO BE FOUND ON THE WEBSITE - 1020mg.org.uk



Club Branded

Clothing

T-Shirts - £12 / Polo shirts - £16

(£1 supplement on sizes 3XL plus)

Rugby shirts - £27

Caps - £11  

Full zip fleece - £22  

Quarter zip fleece - £28 

Gilet - £39  

Waterproof jacket - £36  

Padded Body Warmer - £37.

Full details from and orders to:

Ian Hanstead email:

ian@1020mg.org.uk

KINSON TYRE SERVICE

1469 Wimborne Road, Northbourne,

Bournemouth BH10 7BQ

Tel: 01202 573698 / 576653

Monday - Saturday 8.30am - 5.30pm

Email: kinsontyreserv@yahoo.co.uk

www.kinsontyres.co.uk

MIKE ROLLS SERVICES 

FOR MGs
Units 9/10 Fifehead Business Park

Manor Farm, Fifehead Magdalen,

Dorset SP8 5RR

Tel: 01258 820337

mikerolls4mgs@compuserve.com

www.mikerolls4mgs.co.uk

Mon to Fri 8am - 6pm (Wed - 5pm)

Saturday 8am - 1pm

10% discount on labour charges 

Spare parts at competitive prices

Full valets from £40

All types of cars undertaken

Mobile service 

Fully insured

Tel: 07738479000

www.healeysmobilevaleting.co.uk

10% discount

Companies

mentioned on this

page offer discounts

to club members on

presentation of your

membership card

MG SPECIALIST
Unit 4, Badgers Green, Waterloo Road, 

Corfe Mullen BH21 3SN 

Tel Darren: 01202 695656 / 07849615702

Email: workshop@timelessclassiccars.co.uk

Unit C1 Hailey Centre, 46 Holton Road

Holton Heath Trading Park, Poole BH16 6LP

Tel: 01202 622808 / Mobile: 07891 281254

Email: phoenix4classics@aol.com 

Servicing / Maintenance / Repairs 

Wax oil treatments / Stone chip protection 

Pre-MOT inspections / Tuning services

Collection and delivery service

Courtesy car available

X Part distributor

Classics and Modern MGF and TF catered for

Open Mon-Fri 8am-5pm / Sat 8.30am-1pm


